
August 19, 2022

Amber Cheney
New Jersey Department of Transportation 
1035 Parkway Avenue, PO Box 600
Trenton, New Jersey 08625    

RE: Project Description: Minor Technical Modification
File and Activity No.: 0900-09-0002.1 FHA220001
Original File and Activity No. 0900-09-0002.1 LUP200001
Applicant: New Jersey Department of Transportation
Project: Route 7 Wittpenn Bridge over Hackensack River

                          Municipality: Town of Kearny; County: Hudson

Dear Ms. Cheney, 

This letter is in reference to your application for a modification to the above previously approved 
flood hazard area individual permit. The previous permit was issued for the ongoing construction 
activities related to the replacement of the Route 7 Bridge over the Hackensack River, the realignment of 
Fish House Road, and the reconstruction of associated access ramps, and associated stormwater 
management facilities in the Town of Kearny and City of Jersey City, Hudson County.

The modification hereby approved consists of enlarging the outlet orifice of the detention basin 
from 3 inches to 15 inches and the installation of a manufactured treatment device certified to 50% TSS 
removal downstream of the outlet control structure.

The applicant shall affix this revision to the original permit.  Please note that all terms and 
conditions of the original approval are in effect through the life of this permit, and that this revision does 
not grant any extension to the original expiration date. The drawing approved with this letter shall 
supersede the approved drawing under the previous permit.

The drawings hereby approved consist of three (3) sheets prepared by Dewberry Engineers Inc, 
undated and unrevised, unless otherwise noted, entitled: 

“NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION RT 7 HACKENSACK RIVER 
WITTPENN BRIDGE CONTRACT NO. 041068090”
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- “FLOOD HAZARD AREA PERMIT PLANS” sheet 1 of 3, last revised April 2022,
- “CONSTRUCTION DETAILS” sheet 2 of 3, and,
- “CONSTRUCTION DETAILS” sheet 3 of 3.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Eric Breder by email at 
eric.breder@dep.nj.gov or by phone at (609)777-0460. Please reference the Division’s file number in all 
communication.

Sincerely,

Stephen Olivera, Manager
Bureau of Flood Hazard and Stormwater Engineering

Division of Watershed Protection and Restoration

c: Town of Kearny Municipal Clerk
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